Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Wed, Feb 03, 2010, 1-2pm.
The IT committee met on Wed, Feb. 03, in the Dean’s Conference Room of the Walsh library and discussed the following topics:
Problem Report Quick Form: The committee was updated about activities of the TLTR “Service and Support” group, which created a web form to quickly report IT problems. This tool supplements but does not replace the usual help desk procedures (they have not changed). But if a faculty member encounters a problem that is too “minor” for a call to the help desk, or does not have enough time for a help desk call, they can now use the new form available at  http://www.shu.edu/go/quickreport. Reporting a problem using this form will not generate a help desk ticket, but reports will be reviewed on a weekly basis by IT. 
Digital Commons: Our colleagues from the Library demonstrated new tool they are investigating called “Digital Commons/Digital Repository”. That tool would allow each faculty member to create a searchable list of publications and other activities and could nicely supplement the current institutional faculty profiles available through our web site. The tool provides a wealth of additional features, including a digital repository and the possibility of creating online journals. The IT committee fully supports this initiative and hopes to see this tool implemented campus-wide as soon as possible.


Online Evaluations (preliminary): The committee discussed preliminary results from the online course evaluation project. There were 9 major survey forms administered for a total 942 sections. The average response rate was 70% (14,647 responses against 20,829 invitations), but were higher for certain courses (University Life was 86%). Two factors contributed to a higher response rate: a “local” person (e.g. Associate Dean) coordinating the assessment (CEHS and College of Nursing had a 78% response rate), and “in-class” evaluation (students bring their laptops and respond during a designated class). The software (CoursEval) worked overall satisfactory. One of the major benefits of the new process was the speed with which the reports were available to individual faculty (January 11), as well as the fact that responses to “open-ended question” were available for browsing. The committee noted that if the questionnaire content or the policy on who can access the data changes, faculty should be part of the decision-making process as mentioned in our previous report. But the committee thought that moving the course evaluations online is in general a good idea.
Tenure Procedures: The committee noted that the rules for submitting documentation for tenure and promotion applications changed just prior to the submission deadline and required electronic submissions of all document. While the committee thinks that electronic documents are indeed preferable over paper, this last-minute change put some unnecessary strain on the applicants. We encourage the Provost’s office to continue to work on a sustainable procedure for the rank and tenure process and to communicate new guidelines to the faculty in a timely manner.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert G. Wachsmuth

